
SGA Meeting Minutes for 01/22/2024 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:02 PM by President Amberlie Wilson. The attendance was 

taken, and quorum was met. The minutes for the meeting on 01/08/2024 were sent out and have 

been approved.  

 

Special Orders of Business 

• There are no special orders of business at this time. 

 

Officer Reports 

 

Judicial – Katherine Webb    

• Arbiter interviews are being set up for this week. After all arbiters are selected, court will 

begin at the regular time of Thursdays at 4:00pm. 

 

Board of Governors Representative (BOG) - Stella Dunn 

• Office hours will be on Tuesdays from 5:00pm – 6:00pm on Zoom. 

 

Faculty Executive Board Representative (FEB) - Brooke Sears 

• Concord has received a lot of materials from deferred maintenance, including the 

following: 

o New security cameras will be installed as soon as possible. 

o New bleachers will be installed hopefully by the beginning of March. This would 

mean bigger graduation ceremonies soon. 

• The retention rate before the drop date was 85.3%, which is an 11% increase. 

• A special clarification that there was no actual fire in South Tower, just smoke. It was 

caused by a motor failure, which has been inspected and a new one has been ordered for 

replacement. 

o Anna Hardy added that a heater was also partly at fault. She also reported that 

over half of the building did not evacuate. Students are reminded to leave the 

building when the fire alarms go off. 

 

Secretary – Jade Hudgins 

• Office hours are on Wednesdays from 9:00am – 11:00am. 

 

Parliamentarian – Brooke Sears 

• Office hours are on Mondays and Wednesdays from 12:00pm – 1:00pm. 

 

 

Ombudsman - Jonathan Hill 



• Office hours are on Mondays and Wednesdays from 10:00am – 11:00am. 

 

Business Manager – Taylor Brown 

• Office hours are on Tuesdays from 12:00pm – 2:00pm. 

 

Vice President – Taylor Glancy 

• A reminder that the President’s Ball is going to be held on February 24th. The theme is 

masquerade ball. 

• There will be a survey sent out soon about the tennis court’s use, and potentially being 

converted into a pickleball court or something alike. 

• Office hours will be on Mondays and Wednesdays from 10:00am – 11:00am 

 

President – Amberlie Wilson 

• A new Town Hall is under construction. 

• Pikeview Middle School is coming to Concord University next Tuesday, January 30th to 

chat with the SGA and tour the campus. If anyone would like to sit in on the panel, please 

email Amberlie Wilson. 

• Office hours will be on Mondays and Tuesdays from 8:00am – 9:00am 

 

Committee Reports 

 

Committee on Rules 

• No Report 

 

CUSAC 

• No Report 

 

Budgetary Commission 

• No Report 

 

Technology Committee 

• No Report 

 

Philanthropy Committee 

• No Report 

 

Campus Life Committee 

• No Report 

 

 

 



Unfinished Business 

• There is no unfinished business at this time. 

 

 

New Business 

• There is no new business at this time. 

 

Announcements        

• CU PRO is holding a meeting this Wednesday, January 24th at 1:00pm in the CU PRO 

Wellness Lounge. 

• Alpha Psi Omega had a couple of announcements: 

o They have been working hard for their production The Tree. The performances 

will be on February 2nd and 3rd at 7:00pm. 

o The theatre is also putting on a spring cabaret, which is a performance of different 

broadway numbers. If you are interested, auditions are tomorrow, Tuesday, 

January 23rd. Please email Logan Reagan to reserve a spot. 

• The Hopper-Turing Society will be meeting this Thursday, January 25th at 4:00pm in 

S105. Mr. Bowe is giving a presentation. 

• Carolyn Worley had a couple of announcements: 

o The blood drive is tomorrow, Tuesday, January 23rd from 10:00am – 4:00pm in 

the ballroom. 

o On Wednesday, January 24th, thumbprint magnets are being made on the ground 

floor of the Student Center for Valentine’s Day. 

• Anna Hardy announced the Share-A-Meal with the Dean of Students this Thursday, 

January 25th from 12:00pm – 1:00pm. The special guest is the Physician Assistants (PA) 

Program. The first 20 faculty, staff, and commuters to sign-in eat for free. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:09 PM  
 
Secretary, 
Jade A. Hudgins 


